CHRISTCHURCH GIRLS’ HIGH SCHOOL

PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION
Minutes
Of the meeting held at 7.00pm     3rd February 2014 
CGHS School Library
· Present 

John Drummond (President), Teresa Barnes (Secretary), Paula Le Compte (Treasurer), Ann Margaritis (Clothing Co-ordinator), Judy Williamson (Exec Member), Dibs Kennedy (Exec Member), Pauline Duthie (Principal), Mark Smith (BOT), Shelley Smith, Louise Wright, Catherine Hurley, Averill Commons, Jo Downey, Belinda Grace, Veronica Torres, Bronwyn Kortegast, Anita Mannix, Phil Mannix, Frank Coppens, Jane Madison-Jones, Frances Young, Anthony Stroud, Melanie Jackson-Fujii, John Lightbourne
· Apologies

Louise Burgess (Vice President), Lisa Tinning, Carolyn Tapley, Natalie Loose, Julie Withers, Jane Jackson, Amar Verma, Rachel Huston, Beckie Burns
· John Drummond welcomed our new Principal, Pauline Duthie, and all new members to the group.  John explained the CGHS PTA procedures – how we are an open group, keep people informed with meeting minutes and access to monthly accounts, etc.  All ideas & suggestions are welcome and supported.

· Minutes of the previous meeting held 4th November 2013 - The minutes were circulated prior to the meeting. 
Motion: It was moved that the minutes of 4th November 2013 be accepted as a true and accurate record.
(Moved: Shelley Smith /Seconded: Ann Margaritis) Carried
· Matters arising from the Minutes of the previous meeting – no matters arising from previous meeting
· Correspondence 

· Incoming 
· Letters of Resignation from the PTA from Jill McCarthy and Jane McJorrow.    
· Thank you letter from Annette Chunn (School Office) for the flowers we gave her as thanks for assisting us in 2013. 
· Outgoing - nil
· Treasurer’s Report – Paula Le Compte
· Paula presented the CGHS PTA Treasurer’s Reports for December 2013 and January 2014.  Please find attached.
· Paula advised the group that our income had mostly come from uniform sales and a GST Refund.  Expenses were made up of uniform purchases (ex liquidation sale & International students), 2nd hand uniform sale payments as well as prizes for the 2013 Prizegiving ceremony held in December. 

· An allocation of approx. $41,500 (set aside for IT wireless/switches, Art Tablets and Shoe Polish stations) is still sitting under committed funds. 
· Correspondence has been received from the IRD stating that we are no longer GST Registered and will no longer have to submit GST returns.
· The 2014 Wishlist (a list drawn up by Chris Miller, CGHS Executive Officer, requesting assistance from the PTA for extra capital expenditure items) is still to be finalised.  Paula to follow up and have available for the AGM.
· Paula advised the group that the PTA Financials/files have been delivered to the Auditors for reporting purposes.

Motion: It was moved that the Financial Reports to 3rd February 2014 be accepted (Moved: Paula Le Compte / Seconded: Judy Williamson) Carried.
· Principal’s Report – Pauline Duthie 
· Pauline explained to the group that she loved her new role – officially starting on January 28th and was aiming for excellence across the school as well as reinforcing a community feel. 
· With such a proud history, Pauline described how we need to be innovative with curriculum and technology – uniting and energising us.

· One of Pauline’s first projects is to encourage the girls to clean their shoes and wanted help from parents in achieving this.  It was mentioned the PTA had money put aside for some shoe cleaning stations – Pauline was happy to utilise these and offer spot prizes for those making an effort to keep their shoes clean.

· Board of Trustees (BOT) Report – Mark Smith
· Mark expressed how the BOT was looking forward to a great year and community based year in 2014 with communication being the key.  He was grateful to the new parents that had joined the PTA and encouraged others to join too.
· Mark pointed out the BOT’s delight in having Pauline Duthie on board as the new Principal.  Bringing with her exciting ideas – such as a new Smartphone App especially designed for CGHS.  Pauline went on to explain how the App works – keeping parents informed of school activities/news.  Further details to be released soon.
· The BOT are to begin working on the School Charter for 2014.  This is a 3 year rolling document which gets upgraded every year.  Basically, the Charter is the personality / fingerprint of the school.  All parties are welcome to offer up ideas/suggestions on particulars they would like included in the Charter.
· Mark went on to explain that Earthquake Insurance settlements with all Canterbury Schools had been made by the Ministry of Education (MOE) and the BOT have been told that someone from the MOE will be coming to explain how that is broken down for CGHS within the next week.  Gerry Brownlee is also expected to visit the school within the coming weeks.
· 2018 was proposed as the time to progress damage to the school.  Mike Lay (BOT Chairman) has been making a lot of noise with the MOE to keep things moving.  It has since been decided to treat the Auditorium as a separate issue so as not to delay progress to the whole school.  There is still debate as to whether the Auditorium will be rebuilt or restored.  At this stage, the master plan for the whole school looks like it will be repaired.  After much discussion it has been agreed that the swimming pool should also be repaired, even though the MOE are looking to phase out all school pools, and originally quoted $600,000 to repair it.  A further quote from a private firm has been sought.  
Concern was expressed at lockers for Junior Girls still placed in containers outside – Mark agreed this was not ideal and noted that all was being done to hurry improvements along.

Pauline reinforced how proactive the BOT had been in getting things moving and that the school were looking to offer ideas to the MOE rather than wait to be told what’s happening.  
· Acland House Report – Dee Guillemot-Rodgerson
· Wow, a week into the term already and things are in full swing at Acland.

· With the completed Robinson Wing back in action we have all the girls back on site, it is fantastic to have all the Acland girls back together.

· This weekend we had our compulsory weekend in that the Year 13’s organise for the girls.  With Lucy Brustad leading the Prefect team this year, the weekend was in good hands.  Lots of fun games on the Saturday followed by a movie night and ten pen bowling, we thought we might have tired them all out by last night, it was not to be, maybe tonight instead!

· We have another gorgeous group of Year 9’s this year and we look forward to getting to know them all better over the next few weeks.  Coming up the Year 9’s have a bbq with St Bede’s and we look forward to another dinner swap with Adams House, I’m almost certain any homesickness will be put to one side for both of those evenings.

· The girls have started to get into their fitness already as the winter sports season fast approaches us.  Many girls are involved in summer sports still as well so as usual Acland is full of action.

· Best wishes to you and all your girls for the 2014 school year.
· Clothing Room Report – Ann Margaritis
· Ann reported that approx. $9,500 worth of second hand uniforms had been sold in December and January. This was a little down on previous years but still very good.  
· Ann thanked those that had helped her over the holiday sales – Averill, Julie, Jill, Dibs, Natalie, Carolyn, Louise (x2), Paula and Judy (and anyone else that she missed).  She couldn’t have done it without them.  Ann also thanked Judy Williamson for taking on the paperwork to do with uniform receipts/sales.  
· Ann advised that all stock bought from the Mainland Uniforms liquidation sale has been sold.  She informed the group that all second hand stock older than two years old has now been moved on – so what stock is left is looking good.  Ann has also reduced some prices to keep stock moving.
· Ann circulated a 2014 Sale sheet and asked those that could help with second hand uniform sales throughout the year to add their names. If anyone else is available to assist – please contact Ann directly.  
· The next uniform sale is Friday 28h February at 3.15pm.   

· Averill mentioned the positive feedback she had received from new parents attending uniform sales in the holidays regarding the guidance & invaluable advice given from PTA helpers.

· Fundraising 

· John asked those in attendance to have a think about fundraising ideas for 2014.  He explained that we have previously held a Market Day but this was hampered by the weather last year and perhaps holding one at a different time of year would be better.  
· It was suggested to Pauline that the PTA would like to work closer together with the school/students to encourage more of a community feel with fundraising events.
· Ideas put forward so far included a Twilight Market, Court Theatre evening, distributing Yellow Pages, picking up rubbish at Classical Sparks/Xmas in the Park, Movie Nights, Fashion Show, etc.  Next year we could be involved in selling Tip Top ice creams at local events.  Louise Wright to follow up on Umbrella pricing as a potential fundraiser too. 
· A ‘Suggestion Box’ concept was put forward so that the girls can let us know what kinds of things they would like to participate in.

Pauline mentioned that at her previous school they had sold a polar fleece blanket as a fundraiser and it worked very well.  You need a good quality polar fleece and have it embroidered with the school logo.  Good sellers for sports teams, parents, school leavers, etc.
· General Business
· Year 9 Parent Evening – Thursday 27th February (7.30-8.30pm)
An evening for Y9 parents to meet other parents and their daughter’s form teacher.  

Wine & Cheese platters are to be provided by the PTA.  John – Catering / Teresa – Wine/glasses.

Teresa left to circulate a request for helpers.  So far, Catherine Hurley, Ann Margaritis, Paula Le Compte and John Drummond are available to assist on the night. 
· Study Skills Session


 At was agreed the Study Skills sessions offered last year were well received and benefited the girls that attended.  Teresa to follow up with Pam Craig for a suitable date for the next session. 
· AGM – Monday 3rd March

The Annual General Meeting date has been set for Monday 3rd March at 7.00pm in the Staff Room.  

Teresa to circulate nomination forms for the Election of Office Bearers i.e. President, Vice-President, Treasurer and Secretary.  The role of Secretary will be vacant as Teresa’s daughter has since finished Y13.  Please advise if you are interested in any of these roles.


The AGM will be followed by an Ordinary Meeting.  


Paula offered to make up some cheese platters and any leftover wine/juice from the Y9 Parent Evening will be available. 

· Other Business

Many questions were raised about ICT/IT /BYOD.  How it all is funded?  What should parents be paying for? What devices were needed?  How will students/teachers use them?


Pauline explained that the school needs to address technology requirements.  She does not want students bringing a device they won’t use.  Consultation and communication is needed.  Pauline took notes to follow up.










Meeting closed 8.30pm
· 
Next Meeting : Monday 3rd March 2014 in the Staff Room
2014 Meeting Dates – to be held in the School Library at 7pm unless otherwise notified
Monday Apr 7th
   Monday May 5th
Tuesday June 3rd
Monday Aug 4th

Monday Sept 1st
Monday Nov 3rd 
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